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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Narcotic Task Force

P.O. Box 336 Napa CA  94559

707-253-4458

NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on November 13, 2008 at 10:30 a.m. at the Napa City Hall.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  District Attorney Gary Lieberstein was represented by Chief Criminal Investigator Andy Mazzanti, and Captain Mark Rasmussen was represented by Lt. Mike Berger.  Also present was Deputy District Attorney Daryl Roberts.  Board members absent included; Chief Monty Castillo and SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Chief Butler moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  Sheriff Koford seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.


First Capital Auction Contract – The First Capital Auction Contract was discussed and it was decided that since a contract with the County already exists and the option to join that contract is available to NSIB the Board voted unanimously to adopt the First Capital Auction Contract.

Connor Ranch Note – Deputy District Attorney Daryl Roberts briefed the Board on the Connor Ranch note and the current Marino and Nichelini family offers.  Mr. Roberts advised the Board that he will work with Janice Killion to let the Marino and Nichelini families what is needed in order to make a comprehensive offer.  The Board voted to table the matter until County Counsel crafts a response to both Marino and Nichelini families and they in turn present an offer.  

Disbursal of CHP Asset Forfeiture funds – The Board was apprised of an asset forfeiture payment due to the CHP from a 2006 case that has not been paid.  The Board agreed to send the request to the Board of Supervisors (B.O.S.) for payment of approximately $408 due CHP per the current Asset Forfeiture MOU.  Sheriff Koford made the first motion and chief mills made the second motion and the Board unanimously approved.

Update on Asset Forfeiture disbursal –The Board requested distribution of asset forfeiture funds and interest held in trust in the amount of $63,000 to be distributed per NSIB MOU.  The matter will be presented to the B.O.S. on November 18, 2008:


NSO (41.5%) $26,145

NPD (23.5%) $14,805

BNE (11%) $6,930


SHPD (9%) $5,670

CPD (9%) $5,670

PROBATION (6%) $3,780

4.
ADJOURNMENT

The next meeting of the NSIB Governing Board will be held on Thursday, January 15, 2009 at the Napa County Sheriff’s Department.









________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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